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former speech pathologist and research asso-
ciate professor in the School of Allied Health 
Professions who directed graduate student re-
search, taught courses in research design and 
communications disorders, and is a founding 
member of the Friends of Staller Center Advi-
sory Council. 

The culmination of these ongoing efforts is 
the May 7, 2012 opening of the newly remod-
eled building to house the Laufer Center on 
Stony Brook’s campus. The Center was estab-
lished in 2008 in loving memory of Louis and 
Beatrice Laufer by their children Helen Laufer 
Kaplan and Howard Kaplan, Jeffrey and Bar-
bara Laufer, and Henry and Marsha Laufer. At 
that time, Stony Brook University President 
Shirley Kenny praised the Laufers as ‘‘people 
of remarkable vision and generosity’’ and rec-
ognized the Center’s potential to ‘‘explore new 
frontiers in research and education and . . . 
have a profound impact on the future of bio-
medical research and health care for genera-
tions to come.’’ 

The Center brings together academic ex-
perts and students in math, physics, genetics, 
biochemistry, engineering, and computer 
sciences to advance research and innovation 
that will lead to groundbreaking discoveries in 
biology and medicine. The Center uses an 
interdisciplinary approach and involves col-
laborations among scientists at Stony Brook 
University, Brookhaven National Laboratory 
and Cold Spring Harbor Laboratory to provide 
an important interface between the physical 
and life sciences. 

Mr. Speaker, I am honored to have known 
the Laufer family for many years and am very 
proud to call them close friends of mine. They 
are a great source of inspiration, enthusiasm, 
and dedication to major advances in research, 
learning, and a better a way of life. On behalf 
of New York’s first congressional district, I 
congratulate the Laufer family for its gen-
erosity and outstanding contributions to Stony 
Brook University and to our community on this 
occasion marking the opening of the Louis 
and Beatrice Laufer Center for Physical and 
Quantitative Biology. 
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HONORING ODYSSEY OF THE MIND 
OF CARROLL SENIOR HIGH 
SCHOOL 

HON. KENNY MARCHANT 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 31, 2012 

Mr. MARCHANT. Mr. Speaker, it is with 
great pride that I recognize the Odyssey of the 
Mind teams of Carroll Senior High School for 
their winning the state championship in two 
categories this year. 

Odyssey of the Mind is a widespread pro-
gram for students that develops team prob-
lem-solving and creative thinking. Grouped 
into teams, students spend many weeks work-
ing on solutions to long-term problems which 
they then present at competitions along with a 
short-term problem and solution that they are 
given at the competitions. Odyssey fosters 
creativity by allowing students to choose from 
problems that each have multiple possible so-
lutions. 

There were 115 teams participating in the 
Texas state competition this year and Carroll 
Senior High produced two teams that won 

state titles. Ann Dahl, Allison Newman, Braden 
Anderson, Christie Ballew, Spencer Lankford, 
Mackenzie Murphy and Jack Veenker earned 
the state title for Vehicular Problem-Solving 
and also the award for Most Creative team. 
The team was led by coaches Megan Ander-
son, Carl Anderson, and Shauna Newman. A 
second team, comprised of Jenna Buckley, 
Nico Scalzo, Emilie Featherston, Nathalie 
Scherer, Annie Newman, and Lindsey Weiss, 
won the state title for Technical Problem-Solv-
ing. Their coaches were Cindy Featherston 
and Micki Scalzo. In the course of their ac-
complishments, these students developed and 
demonstrated skills in creativity, dialogue, and 
teamwork. 

Mr. Speaker, on behalf of the 24th Congres-
sional District of Texas, I ask all of my distin-
guished colleagues to join me in congratu-
lating the Carroll Senior High School Odyssey 
of the Mind Teams for their respective titles at 
the Texas state competition. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. ADAM SMITH 
OF WASHINGTON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 31, 2012 

Mr. SMITH of Washington. Mr. Speaker, on 
Wednesday, May 30, 2012, I was unable to be 
present for recorded votes. Had I been 
present, I would have voted ‘‘yes’’ on vote No. 
294 (on the motion to suspend the rules and 
pass H.R. 5651, as amended); ‘‘yes’’ on vote 
No. 295 (on the motion to suspend the rules 
and pass H.R. 4201); and ‘‘yes’’ on vote No. 
296 (on the motion to suspend the rules and 
pass H.R. 915, as amended). 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE KEEP PRINCE 
WILLIAM BEAUTIFUL VOLUN-
TEERS 

HON. GERALD E. CONNOLLY 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 31, 2012 

Mr. CONNOLLY of Virginia. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to recognize the volunteers of Keep 
Prince William Beautiful. 

Keep Prince William’s objective is to protect 
the environment. Through the implementation 
of six programs, the overall focus is on three 
areas of environmental stewardship: litter re-
moval, recycling education, and water quality 
initiatives. The six programs include: 

Volunteer Storm Drain Initiative, Adopt-A- 
Spot Program, Volunteer Speakers Bureau, 
Fall and Spring Cleanup, Litter Survey, Com-
munity Cleanup. 

It is my honor to enter into the CONGRES-
SIONAL RECORD the names of volunteers for 
Keep Prince William Beautiful: 

Barbara Bell, Starbucks-Hoadly Road, 
Tawnia Jeffery, JoAnn Sherrill, Ron Haynes, 
Meagan Andrews, Vic Doppee, Delores Gee, 
Tina McCoy, American Red Cross Youth Task 
Force, Robert Duecaster, Antoinette Chaisson, 
Stanley Mahdi, Leigh-Anne Vaughn, Thomas 
Davis, Sam Shankar, Mary Johnson, Frank 
Simms, Ed Howell, Allyson Avery, David Mer-
cer, Barbara Conrad, Eric VanNortwick, Min-
ister Spann, Connie Moser, Richard Grant, 

Linda Gosnell, James Faison, Gwen Bourke, 
Joel Contrucci, Randy Baum, Joyce Jolly, 
Ruth Baxter, Heather Abney, Mark Clark, Jim 
Hollis, Sunset Lions Club, Abdul Hayee, Jay 
Leach, Robert Mancini, Pete Mason, Sonia 
Wood, Gar-Field HS Ecology Club, Marie 
Vayer, Zoe Vitter, Linda Seemen, Marie 
Alarcon, Andrew Chung, Diane Puckett, New 
Life Anointed Ministries International, Brenda 
Jenkins, LaToya Boyd, Joy Weaver, Misty 
Hayes-Lee, Nicole Brown, Jacqueline Free-
man, Kim Silver, LaLinda McMillon Street, 
Kelly Easterly, Board President, Delain 
Moyers, Vice President Connie Moser, Kim 
Sawicki, William Smith, David Brown, Susan 
Johnson, Anthony King, Donny Gray, Josh 
Clark, Mount Zion Baptist Church, Peter 
Lineberry. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask that my colleagues join 
me in commending the volunteers of Keep 
Prince William Beautiful and in thanking them 
for their dedication. 
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PRENATAL NONDISCRIMINATION 
ACT (PRENDA) OF 2012 

SPEECH OF 

HON. DONNA M. CHRISTENSEN 
OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, May 30, 2012 

Mrs. CHRISTENSEN. Mr. Speaker, there 
are few things that anger me more than when 
Members of this body claim that a piece of 
legislation will accomplish something that it 
simply will not accomplish. That is certainly 
the case with H.R. 3541—a bill that my friends 
on the other side of the aisle claim will prevent 
sex-selection abortions and will ensure that 
the United States does not become a sup-
posed ‘‘safe-haven’’ for women seeking an 
abortion based on the sex of the pregnancy. 

The issue of sex-selection is a very real 
issue in different nations around the globe. 
However, even leading international health ex-
perts in this field agree that the solution does 
not lie in criminalizing the practice, which 
would only keep it behind closed doors. The 
solution lies in addressing the social, eco-
nomic, political and cultural factors that create, 
sustain and exacerbate sex inequality in the 
first place; the very inequalities that lead to 
sex-selection in the first place. 

Unfortunately, this bill will not achieve any of 
the claims from my friends on the other side 
of the aisle and this will certainly will nothing 
to reduce sex discrimination and gender in-
equality. 

What this bill will do, however, is to exacer-
bate the unfortunate impacts of sex discrimi-
nation and gender inequality by leading to 
greater stigmatization of women and espe-
cially Asian-American women who exercise 
their choice and control over their reproductive 
lives. And, there is nothing about that sug-
gests or reflects any intention or hope of fight-
ing back against gender discrimination. What 
this bill also will do is to restrict access to 
legal and safe abortion services, violate the 
very-important doctor-patient relationship and 
needlessly threaten healthcare providers with 
civil and criminal liability unless they report 
any suspicions they have about a woman’s 
reason for exercising her right as a human 
being to control her body. 

It is evident that this legislation has nothing 
to do with empowering women here or around 

VerDate Mar 15 2010 05:06 Jun 01, 2012 Jkt 019060 PO 00000 Frm 00023 Fmt 0626 Sfmt 9920 E:\CR\FM\A31MY8.071 E31MYPT1sm
ar

tin
ez

 o
n 

D
S

K
6T

P
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 R
E

M
A

R
K

S



CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — Extensions of RemarksE936 May 31, 2012 
the globe nor does it have anything to do with 
ensuring that women who are faced with a 
very, very difficult decision have access to the 
safest care possible. More evident is that this 
bill is just another attempt to challenge Roe v. 
Wade and achieve an outright ban on all abor-
tion services. 

As a Member of Congress and a physician 
who has worked tirelessly to eliminate all 
health disparities those along racial and eth-
nic, geographic and gender lines I cannot and 
will not support any policy that I know will not 
improve the health, wellness and thus life op-
portunities of those who often are 
marginalized and on the down side of oppor-
tunity, access and privilege. And so, I cannot 
and will not support any bill that will not im-
prove the lives of women and girls by expand-
ing their reliable access to safe and appro-
priate comprehensive health care—including 
reproductive health care and by ensuring gen-
der equality across all facets of their lives, 
from at work to in the classroom. 

And so, I strongly encourage my colleagues 
not to support H.R. 3541. The issue of sex-se-
lection is a very serious challenge, and seri-
ous challenges warrant serious, effective solu-
tions. This bill certainly is not that! 

We have a chance to stop in its tracks a bill 
that could worsen the health disparities that 
affect women, and that give rise to unsafe, 
often-lethal back-alley abortions. 

Let’s stop this bill; let’s do so now; and let’s 
go back to the table and develop a thoughtful 
bill that addresses the root causes the sex dis-
crimination and gender inequalities that leave 
millions of talented girls and women on the 
downside of opportunity and hope. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE MOTHERS 
AGAINST DRUNK DRIVING VOL-
UNTEERS 

HON. GERALD E. CONNOLLY 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 31, 2012 

Mr. CONNOLLY of Virginia. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to recognize the Prince William vol-
unteers of Mothers Against Drunk Driving. 

MADD’s volunteers in Prince William Coun-
ty, Virginia have increased public awareness 
of the dangers of drunk driving and the assist-
ance families need to survive such tragedies. 
Volunteers organized a tribute to local victims/ 
survivors at the Walk Like MADD event at Bat-
tlefield High School. Volunteers provided lit-
erature and displays at National Night Out 
Against Crime events throughout the county. 
Monthly volunteer victims spoke of the impact 
of drunk driving on their lives to court-ordered 
convicted drunk drivers. 

It is my honor to enter into the CONGRES-
SIONAL RECORD the names of volunteers for 
Mothers Against Drunk Driving: 

Darlene Adams 
Susan Baldassari 
Laura Dawson 
Whitney Manning 
Debbie Sausville 
Ann Taylor 
Dorothy Waldron 
Mr. Speaker, I ask that my colleagues join 

me in commending the Prince William volun-

teers of Mothers Against Drunk Driving for 
their service and in thanking them for their 
dedication to our community. These volunteers 
work to prevent families from experiencing the 
pain of losing a loved one to drunk driving. 

f 

CONGRATULATING THE AMERICAN 
PODIATRIC MEDICAL ASSOCIA-
TION ON ITS 100TH ANNIVER-
SARY 

HON. CHRIS VAN HOLLEN 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 31, 2012 

Mr. VAN HOLLEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize and congratulate the American 
Podiatric Medical Association on its 100th an-
niversary. 

Founded in 1912, the American Podiatric 
Medical Association (APMA), located in Be-
thesda, is the nation’s leading and recognized 
professional organization for doctors of 
podiatric medicine (DPMs), and the pre-
eminent trade association representing 
podiatric medicine and surgery. I am very 
proud that the APMA’s national headquarters 
is in Maryland’s Eighth Congressional district. 

DPMs, also known as podiatrists, are recog-
nized as physicians and surgeons, qualified by 
their education, training and experience to di-
agnose and treat conditions affecting the foot, 
ankle, and structures of the leg. The medical 
education and training of a DPM includes four 
years of undergraduate education, four years 
of podiatric medical education at an accredited 
podiatric medical college, and at least three 
years of hospital residency training. In short, 
Mr. Speaker, podiatric medicine is to the foot 
and ankle what ophthalmology is to the eye, 
cardiology is to the heart, or otolaryngology is 
to the ear, nose, and throat. 

Podiatric medicine has witnessed a tremen-
dous evolution over the past 100 years, and 
podiatrists are now the preeminent providers 
of foot and ankle care. On July 1, 1912, 225 
charter members gathered at the LaSalle 
Hotel in Chicago to organize a national asso-
ciation dedicated to the needs of practicing 
chiropodists. Today, what began as the Na-
tional Association of Chiropodists is the Amer-
ican Podiatric Medical Association, home to 
more than 12,000 member podiatrists. APMA 
has 53 component organizations across the 
United States and its territories, and all prac-
ticing APMA members are licensed by the 
state in which they practice podiatric medicine. 

It seems at times that many Americans may 
not think about podiatrists until they experi-
ence foot or ankle problems. But we should be 
thankful that we have the expertise of thou-
sands of podiatric physicians throughout the 
country as focused and dedicated medical 
professionals, medical professionals who real-
ly do help keep America walking. 

Within the field of podiatric medicine and 
surgery, podiatrists can focus on specialty 
areas such as surgery, sports medicine, bio-
mechanics, geriatrics, pediatrics, orthopedics, 
or primary care. Podiatric physicians routinely 
perform comprehensive medical history and 
physical examinations; prescribe drugs and 
order and perform physical therapy; perform 

basic and complex reconstructive surgery; re-
pair fractures and treat sports-related injuries; 
prescribe and fit orthotics, insoles, and cus-
tom-made shoes; and perform and interpret X- 
rays and other imaging studies. 

Mr. Speaker, an individual’s feet often re-
veal indicators of that individual’s overall 
health. The feet are affected by chronic dis-
eases leading to decreased mobility and dis-
ability for individuals already in poor health. 
Arthritis, diabetes, and neurologic and cir-
culatory disorders can all have an effect on 
our feet. Therefore, we must ensure that all in-
dividuals receive the expert foot care they 
need regardless of their disability status or ex-
pected longevity, and at all stages in their 
lives. 

In a 2010 survey by APMA, 50 percent of 
Americans indicated that they experience foot 
pain and discomfort. The same survey found 
that those who had foot pain were much more 
likely to experience problems in other areas of 
the body. Specifically, 65 percent of Ameri-
cans who were overweight experienced reg-
ular foot pain, 32 percent with foot pain also 
had circulatory problems, and 20 percent of 
Americans with foot pain suffered from heart 
problems. The connection between chronic 
diseases and foot pain is not coincidental. 
Foot pain, regardless of its cause, can limit 
the mobility of individuals and contribute to a 
more sedentary lifestyle and the onset of nu-
merous chronic conditions. 

Medically necessary care provided by podia-
trists can reduce the risk of and prevent com-
plications from diabetes as well as other dis-
eases, while at the same time offer savings to 
our heavily burdened health care system. A 
recent study conducted by Thomson Reuters 
indicates that foot and ankle care furnished by 
podiatric physicians improves patient health 
and has a positive return on investment. Ac-
cording to the study, patients with diabetes 
presenting with foot ulcers who see podiatrists 
are less likely to suffer hospitalization or am-
putation than patients who had not received 
care from a podiatrist. Moreover, the study 
found that each dollar invested in care fur-
nished by podiatric physicians offers the payer 
up to $51 in savings. 

In its first century, APMA has served the na-
tion through two world wars and other con-
flicts; helped standardize and enhance edu-
cational standards; promoted the profession to 
patients and the public; and built lasting rela-
tionships with other medical specialties. The 
association regularly hosts medical and sci-
entific meetings dedicated to highlighting and 
disseminating research findings and clinical 
advances in the prevention, detection, treat-
ment, and the cure of foot, ankle and related 
conditions. And it continues to meet its clinical 
and scientific mission through its publication of 
academic journals and clinical statements on 
the prevention, diagnosis, treatment, and cure 
of foot and ankle disorders; through providing 
continuing medical education in foot and ankle 
care; and through consumer education on foot 
and ankle health. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
with me in congratulating the American 
Podiatric Medical Association on its 100th an-
niversary, and in recognizing its members’ sig-
nificant service and contributions to our coun-
try’s health-care delivery system. 
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